

**NORTHEAST CITIZENS PATROL  
COORDINATORS MEETING**

**May 16, 2017  
Meeting Notes**



- **In attendance:**
  - Mia Blom – Hamilton Hills
  - Susan Wheeler – Belair Edison
  - Phil Heller – Glenham-Belhar
  - Monique Smith – Westfield
  - Marla Arrington – Lauraville
  - John Fowler – Hamilton Hills
  - Mike Hilliard – NECOP/HARBEL
  
- **Review of and approval of the Proposed Agenda**
  - Sue moved the agenda be approved as submitted
  - Phil seconded the motion
  - The motion was approved unanimously
  
- **Review, amendment, and approval of meeting notes from the last Coordinators Meeting on March 21, 2017**
  - Monique requested the meeting notes from the last Coordinators Meeting on March 21, 2017 be amended to note she was in attendance at the March 21<sup>st</sup> meeting
    - The amendment was accepted
  - Phil moved the meeting notes be approved as amended
  - Sue seconded the motion
  - The motion was approved unanimously
  
- **Review of current crime trends in Northeast Baltimore**
  - The current Executive Summary of the Baltimore Police Department's COMSTAT program delineating the crime trends in the Northeast District was shared with the coordinators
  - Pertinent crime prevention information based upon the statistics was shared with the Coordinators
  
- **Ride Around**
  - The following was approved by the NECOP Coordinators at the January 17<sup>th</sup> meeting
    - The Ride Around will be held on National Night Out Against Crime

*The NECOP is a partnership of the communities of Northeast Baltimore, HARBEL, and the Baltimore Police Department's Northeast District, celebrating over 15 years of preventing crime in Northeast Baltimore.*

**NORTHEAST CITIZENS PATROL  
COORDINATORS MEETING**

**May 16, 2017  
Meeting Notes**



- Instead of an escorted motorcade through Northeast Baltimore we conduct an escorted motorcade to the National Night Out Against Crime events in Northeast Baltimore and stop and handout recruiting information.
- The Coordinators affirmed their desire to perform the Ride Around as noted. Planning for this event should occur at the July 18<sup>th</sup> meeting.
- **Issues from the Coordinators**
  - Sue suggested we pursue getting business cards for the Patrol
  - Marla suggested we again pursue the issue of signs for the driver and passenger doors of patrol cars
    - Monique indicated she knew a vendor who would provide the signs at no cost and she requested the appropriate graphics be sent to her so that she could pursue this issue. (The appropriate graphics have been sent to Monique)
  - Marla indicated there was one available yellow revolving dome for use
    - The Coordinators indicated that few if any people used it
    - Mike indicated, if the use of this device became more popular, he would pursue obtaining more of these lights.
- **Next Meeting Date**
  - The next meeting of the Coordinators will be held on July 18, 2017 at 7:30 PM at HARBEL
- **Adjournment**
  - The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 PM